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DR P M NORRIS, DR J R PARRISH & DR V PAREKH
PATIENT REFERENCE GROUP MEETING
Thursday 8 March 2012 

St Albans Surgery

Present:
Dr V Parekh, Dr Ruth Chapman 

Marian Robertson – Practice Manager, Jackie Lomas – Secretary

PATIENTS:
Veronica Joyce, Garth Kenderdine-Davies, Christine Cookson, Sonia Singham, Janet Balcomb, 

Judith Pottinger, Tony Page, Connie Page, Denis Norton 
APOLOGIES:     Stephanie Leitch and Nicholas Roberts
All patients present signed a dedicated register
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Dr Parekh chaired this meeting of the Patients Reference Group and thanked everyone for coming back to see us again.   This was the second meeting of the Group and again it was an informal meeting.    
Dr Ruth Chapman our new GP was introduced to the Group as many had not met her before.

PATIENT SURVEY RESULTS
Everyone was handed a copy of the Patient Survey Results which on the whole was very positive for the practice.    In particular our Receptionists came out high on the list which was good for the surgery as we do try and cater for our patients’ needs and a warm and friendly voice at the end of the phone is always comforting.  Parking was seen to be one of the problems but this is a difficult one and there is no easy way to improve this.    Marian our Practice Manager said that they had in the past tried to get ‘Reserved Bays’ but were turned down and even if we could get a Disabled Bay this would not be exclusive to the surgery as anyone who is disabled would be entitled to park there which would slightly defeat the object.    
Some patients also felt that the surgery was not very child friendly although we do have toys, books and the fish tank which the children love and this is to be re-stocked very shortly.    (If anyone is interested in cleaning / helping with the fish tank this would be greatly appreciated).  It was also felt that there may be a problem with children’s buggies both with getting them through the surgery door and also clogging up the Waiting Room.     It was decided that we would put together another questionnaire targeting young mothers to try and define what we can do to make it a more child friendly place.   
MESSAGE BOARDS

We discussed our message boards and it was thought that these were not strong enough and didn’t draw patients’ eyes to them to read what was there.    Several options were discussed and we need to look at this with the help of members of the Group to see what we can come up with to change these.

Marian drew the Group’s attention to our Patient Information Folder.    We have a lot of useful information in this but we need to advertise it more, in the Newsletter and also on the Website because many patients are just not aware that it is there.

OUT OF HOURS SERVICE

This was discussed at the last meeting and I think most patients know about this now.    What many were not aware of was that there was a GP Clinic in Chessington that is open 7 days a week and a Walk In Centre at Teddington for minor injuries etc where you can literally just go and be seen.    
WEBSITE

Our new website is coming along nicely but there is still work to be done.  We need to advertise more and make everyone aware of what is available to them, e.g. The Chessington Clinic, Walk In Centre at Teddington, The Rapid Response Team that operates locally if the doctors are tied up with surgeries etc., and we are making every endeavour to get this up to date as soon as we can.     It was also felt that perhaps we could have more leaflets to download from the website and information on various medical subjects that could be very useful to our patients.     We do have leaflets in the surgery and the doctors also have information that they can download for the patient during a consultation.    It was felt that too much information on the website, i.e. links to other websites for certain information could be a little overwhelming and we have to strike a ‘happy medium.’     
Of course there are many older patients who do not have access to a computer who need information and it was suggested that we put up notices with relevant information on so that everyone is aware of the services that they can access.

HOSPITAL WAITING TIMES

The waiting times for a non urgent hospital referral can be 18 weeks or more and in recent months this time has been increasing.    The question was asked if there was anything we could do as a surgery to reduce these waiting times.     The hospitals seem to be so busy now that there is very little that we can do in this situation except if a condition becomes worse we can change the referral to an urgent one which should speed things up a little.    We are on the phone constantly to the hospitals to try and get earlier appointments for our patients and sometimes we are lucky and sometimes not.     We will keep plugging away at this.
10 MINUTE APPOINTMENTS

At the moment the doctors have a 10 minute appointment system and it was discussed as to whether these appointments could be extended if our patients felt that they needed a longer consultation.    If patients do feel they need a longer consultation they should ask the Receptionist when they ring for an appointment to make this a double appointment to give them extra time.

DOCTORS CONSULTING ROOMS
With the tannoy system that we have at the moment some patients’ get confused and frequently go into the wrong consulting room.     One idea was to put numbers on the doors for ease of access and everyone thought that this was a good idea. 
ELDERLY HOUSEBOUND PATIENTS
There are a lot of patients who are elderly and housebound and seem to ‘slip through the net’ where their care is concerned.     We heard the story of one 95 year old lady who has a mobility problem and although she does have someone going in to her this is only for certain things and not, for example to bath her or take general care of her.      Anyone, be it relative or neighbour can telephone Social Services without consulting a doctor to ask for help for elderly patients who they feel cannot look after themselves adequately, but the patient themselves have to agree to this help.    If they don’t agree then Social Services’ hands are tied.     Probably one of the biggest issues is that elderly people think they can look after themselves and don’t want / need help because they are too proud, but if they have good neighbours they will often keep an eye out for them.      This is a difficult one because at the end of the day it is their choice.      

Dr Parekh mentioned the idea of ‘buddies’ to befriend patients who either can’t get out, or don’t have the confidence to go out on their own.      They would also have someone to discuss things with on a one to one basis.     On that subject one of the Group mentioned helping out those patients who may have communication problems.    We have such a diverse community and some people, although they have been here for a number of years, do not have a good command of the English language and if they are left alone, say if their husband / wife dies they may feel very isolated.    This is food for thought and it was suggested that we put a notice on the board asking for anyone who would like to be a ‘Buddy’ and help out.
FUTURE OF NHS

Many of the Group expressed concern about where the NHS is going and asked how the practice felt about this.    Dr Parekh said there was a lot going on with meetings and lots of new things to learn but said that general practitioners would have more say in the NHS.    
GROUP ACTIVITY
We still need a wider cross section of patients to join the group, many of whom cannot make meetings in the day time because of work commitments.       As mentioned at the last meeting once the Group gets underway this is perhaps something that they could help organise themselves.    Anyway this is something for us to think about.       

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1. We no longer have our Handy Man – any volunteers please to take over this job
2. We need to get a bin for the Waiting Room

3. Jackie will send out minutes to all attendees and a copy will be put on the practice website.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting is Thursday 19th April 2012, 12 noon for 12.15.pm start and will be held at the surgery.      






